## Regular Monthly Meeting September 10, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 10, 2009, at the Shenango Township municipal building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Michael W. & Linda L. Caroll Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

## **Public Comment**

Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that ditches need to be cleaned on Old Pittsburgh Road, Spring Hill Lane to Savannah Road. Three dips need repaired on Old Pittsburgh Road, near Circle Drive.

Mr. Richard Bintrim, asked if some type of legislation for storm water management could be proposed for adoption. Solicitor Cilli, stated that an ordinance is in place in regards to storm water as it pertains to commercial properties and new housing developments.

Mr. Tom Redfoot, Big Run Creek Road, asked what was happening with the Chief of Police position. Mr. Peters stated that the advisory board has been formed and the township will be taking applications shortly.

Mr. Ron Doak, asked the status of the home in poor condition on Bryn Mar. Could letters be sent to cut the grass and clean up the place? Mr. Peters stated that he would check if letters have been sent and would follow up on it.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.